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Clark 

Hello Everyone! 
I would like to thank Allan Goldhardt for a good presentation on Electrical Troubleshooting at the 
November meeting.  It was very good information.  Thanks also to Steve Rohner for setting up the 
Veteran's Day Parade.  It was cold, but a good time was had by all! 
 
         Your officers for 2022 are:  
        President:   Jaci Rohner Vice President:  Wayne Davis 
        Secretary:   Pat Liston Treasurer:  Spencer Cheek 
 
I hope to see you at the Christmas Party/end of year celebration. 
 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

A word from our outgoing President 

Hello All! 
We are now into the Holiday Season, wrapping up 2021 and looking forward to a fun, informative, and 
memorable 2022.  
 
First, I’d like to thank Clark Garn for his leadership this past year.  We were charting unfamiliar territory 
with COVID, but we did it.  We had outdoor tech meetings that were very well attended and are slowly 
getting back to inside activities with both the tech meetings and dinner meetings.   
 
Secondly, a huge thank you goes out to Pat Liston for pulling double duty acting as both secretary and 
treasurer. You certainly stepped up to the plate and helped out the club tremendously.  Great job! 
 
I am really looking forward to next year! There are a couple of things I want to mention… first being that 
after Christmas I would like to get a calendar committee together so we can brain storm and see what we 
can come up with.  Please know that if you decide to join us, by no means are you are committed to having 
a tour or a tech meeting. You all have so much knowledge with different ideas and thoughts that we could 
definitely use you, plus I would be forever grateful.  
 
Next, with limited activities in January and February, I think we all can agree that our fantastic newsletter 
editor could use a little time off. So with that being said, we will have no newsletter in January or February. 
Communication will be via a blast email or Facebook.  Thank you so much Allan for the great job you do!! 
 
Now some pretty exciting news…Dan Bickley has volunteered to host an indoor tour on February 18th, 
2022 to The Supreme Court of Ohio! (This is on a Friday)  We will begin at 10:00 a.m.   
All details are listed below, and lunch will follow at Planks. MARK YOUR CALENDARS! Reminders will be 
sent via email and Facebook. 
Dan needs to have a head count by February 11th.  You can let him know if you are able to make it via call 
or text… (614) 460-0419 or email at bowser47@yahoo.com  
Thank you Dan and Kathy for setting this up! 
 
So in closing, I’d like to welcome aboard Wayne Davis as Vice President, Pat Liston for another year as 
Secretary, and Spencer Cheek as Treasurer! 
 
Merry Christmas everyone!  Stay healthy, safe, and cheers to 2022! 
 

              Ahooga, 

A word from our incoming President 

Jaci 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2021 Officers 
President:  Clark Garn 

Vice President: Jaci Rohner 

Treasurer:  Pat Liston 

Secretary:  Pat Liston 

 

2021 Trustees 
1st Year:  Harry Speiker 

1st Year:  Jim Hare 

2nd Year:  Dan Bickley 

2nd Year:  Allan D. Goldhardt 

 

2021 Directors 
Technical Director: Rick Lindner 

Regional Director: Steve Rohner 

Sunshine Director: Kathy Bickley 

Newsletter Editor: Allan D. Goldhardt 

 

Contact Information 
Email:             SciotoModelA@gmail.com 

 
Website:         www.TheModelAClub.org 
 
Facebook:       Scioto Model A Club 
                            (closed group) 
 
Telephone:    (614) 572-3682 
 
US Mail:         The Scioto Model “A” Club 
                        C/o Pat Liston 
                        751 S. State Route 605 
                        Sunbury, Ohio  43074 
 

Cover Photo 
This month’s cover photo was taken 
last month at the Veterans Day 
Parade in downtown Columbus, 
Ohio.  It features Wayne Davis’s 1931 
Deluxe 2 Door Phaeton. 
  
 

 

 

 
December Birthdays  

 

Nick Bova 

Shirley Doherty 

Roseann Harbage 

Barbara Marshall 

Your Dues Are Due! 
It’s time to pay your 2022 club dues.  The dues are 

$25 for the entire year.  You may pay your dues at 

the Christmas Party or you can mail them directly 

to our Treasurer. 

 

 Please submit your check payable to: 

  Scioto Model “A” Ford Club 

  751 South State Route 605 

  Sunbury, Ohio 43074 

 

If you have any questions or concerns about your 

dues, please email Pat Liston at:               

   

  patliston@outlook.com 

mailto:SciotoModelA@gmail.com
http://www.themodelaclub.org/
mailto:patliston@outlook.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

December 
 

4th – 12:30     Christmas Party 
The Hickory House Restraint 
550 Officecenter Place 
Gahanna, Ohio 

 

 

January 
 

No Events Scheduled 
 
Happy New Year! 

 

Scioto Model “A” Ford Club Schedule 

 

Save the Dates! 
 

 

 April 1st – 3rd, 2022  2022 MARC Membership Meet, Plymouth, Indiana 
 
 

 June 5th – 11th, 2022 2022 MARC National Meet, Morgantown, Pennsylvania 

 

 

Since there will be limited club activities for the next few months, there will be 

No Scuttlebutt Newsletter for the Months of January and February. 
 

I would like to personally wish all of you a very safe and happy Holiday Season! 

Allan D. Goldhardt 
Newsletter Editor 

Kathy Bickley is our 

 Sunshine Director! 

 

Please notify her of any information 

relating to our club members. 

 

 (740) 360-1705 
 

grammybickley@yahoo.com 

 

 

There will be NO Scioto Model “A” Ford 

Club meeting in the months of January and 

February!  Our new officers will be busy 

putting the 2022 Schedule together.  Our 

first meeting of 2022 will be in March.  You 

will be notified when and where our next 

meeting will be.  Be sure and check the 

March newsletter for details! 

mailto:grammybickley@yahoo.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Desk of 

Pat Liston 
Secretary 

 

 
 
 
 
Our meeting on November 3rd was held at Station House 81 in Commercial Point. We had 
over 20 members attend. President Clark Garn thanked Bill Minor for the Fall Foliage 
Tour. Everyone enjoyed the slow leisurely ride through the country. He then thanked Allan 
Goldhardt for arranging our dinner meeting for the night as well.  
 
Pat Liston gave the treasurer’s report. She also reminded everyone to have their miles 
turned in to her by November 10th for awards. That includes those who signed up with 
MARC for award miles. She also reminded everyone that their dues are due by December 
31st. You can mail your dues to Pat Liston, 751 South State Route 605, Sunbury, Ohio 
43074. 
 
Steve Rohner then gave the membership the details for the upcoming  Veterans Day 
Parade. The parade was held November 5th at noon.  We had 14 cars and around 20 
members attend.  Afterwards, we had lunch at Planks.  It was a beautiful day and good 
fellowship all around. The Club had a good showing to support our vets. We had a 50/50 
drawing during lunch and Dan Bickley won.  He donated his winnings back to the club. 
Thank you Dan, it is very much appreciated. 
 
President Garn then turned the meeting over to Elections. 
He was happy to reveal that our Vice President, Jaci Rohner, will become our President 
for 2022. 
 
Since Wayne Davis was the only person nominated for the Vice President  position, he 
was elected to the position and will assume the duties in January. 
 
Pat Liston was the only one nominated for the Secretary position, so she was elected and 
will continue to be our Secretary in 2022. 
 
Spencer Creek was the only one nominated to be Treasurer, so Spencer was elected and  
will become our Club’s Treasurer in 2022. 
 
With that, President Garn ended the meeting and once again thanked everyone for 
coming.  
 
I hope to see you at our Christmas Party. The new officers will get together in January or 
February to formulate next year’s calendar. We will have it in the newsletter as soon as 
possible. I hope everyone has a Merry Christmas and an incredibly Happy New Year. 

 

Secretary’s Report for December 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

TOUR 

Dan & Kathy Bickley will be hosting an indoor tour for the Scioto Model “A” Ford Club on 
Friday, February 18th, 2022 at The Supreme Court of Ohio.  The Supreme Court is located at 
65 South Front Street in downtown Columbus.  The tour will begin at 10:00 a.m.  We will be 
heading down to Planks for lunch after the tour.  This is a great opportunity to learn about 
the art, architecture, and history of the building as well as see the beautiful woodwork and 
mosaic tiles inside the courthouse.  For security reasons, you must pre-register for the tour 
with Dan Bickley by February 11th.  Dan may be reached at: 
   
      (614) 460-0419    
       Or 
          bowser47@yahoo.com 
  

GENERAL VISITOR INFORMATION 

•    The Court now requires that all employees and visitors in the Judicial Center must wear masks 

inside the building, regardless of vaccination status. 

•    Please let Dan know in advance if you will require special assistance. There are several 

wheelchairs available in the building. 

• Please remember that you will be visiting a work environment.  

• Out of respect to the tour guides, visitors are asked to refrain from using their phones during a 

tour (other than when taking photos). 

• Photography is permitted during the tour except in the courtroom when court is in session. 

Visitors are also asked not to take photos of the security screening area as they enter the 

building. 

 

BUILDING SECURITY 

• The Supreme Court of Ohio is a secure building.  All adult visitors are subject to security 

screening. This is a process similar to going through airport security. 

• Building security staff determines how visitors will enter the building. It is possible that visitors 

dropped-off on Civic Center Drive will be escorted to the Front Street entrance.   

• Visitors are encouraged to travel light – cell phones, tablets and other metal objects can slow 

down the screening process. 

• If entering through Civic Center Drive, please press the intercom button to alert security staff of 

your arrival. 

• For detailed screening information, please visit: 

     www.supremecourt.ohio.gov/MJC/screening.asp 

 

Arriving on Time 

• If you will be more than 15 minutes late for your tour, your tour may be shortened. 

• We often have more than one group visiting each day and cannot make last minute 

adjustments to the schedule. Please do not arrive more than 15 minutes early for your tour. 

Guides are scheduled to lead your tour at the agreed upon time. 

http://www.supremecourt.ohio.gov/MJC/screening.asp


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TOUR 

DIRECTIONS & PARKING GARAGES 

DRIVING DIRECTIONS 
 

From the North: 

Take 71-S to I-670 (exit 109A); go 

west and follow to Third Street (exit 

4B). Take Third Street about five 

blocks to State Street. Turn right 

onto State Street. Follow State Street 

two blocks to Front Street. Turn right 

onto Front Street. The Thomas J. 

Moyer Ohio Judicial Center will be 

on the left side of Front Street. 
 

From the South: 

Take 71-N to 70-E. Stay on the right. 

Exit at Front Street/High Street (exit 

100A). Turn left onto Front Street. 

The Moyer Judicial Center is about 

five blocks on the left. 
 

From the East: 

Take 70-W to 71-N (exit 101A); exit 

immediately at Broad Street (exit 

108B). Take Broad Street to Third 

Street. Turn left onto Third Street. 

Follow Third Street for one block to 

State Street. Turn right onto State 

Street. At second light, turn right 

onto Front Street. The Moyer 

Judicial Center will be on the left 

side of Front Street. 
 

From the West: 

Take 70-E to the Front Street/High 

Street exit (exit 100A). Turn left onto 

Front Street. The Moyer Judicial 

Center is about five blocks on the 

left. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MerryChristmas 

 

We want to wish all of the Scioto Model “A” Ford Club members 

and their families a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

from your 2021 Officers. 
 

 Clark,  Pat,  & Jaci 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Veterans  Day  Parade 
 

On the 5th of last month, the Scioto Model “A” Ford Club once again participated in the 

Veterans Day Parade held in downtown Columbus.  We had seven Model “A”s and a couple of 

other early Fords in our group.  When the parade was over, we headed down to Planks on 

South High Street for lunch.  After enjoying some good food and fellowship, we headed home 

knowing that once again, our club had given the support and shown the respect that all of our 

veterans deserve. 

Here we are, lined up and ready to go. 

Lunch time at Planks! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Backyard Tech Tip 

“A” Word on Fashion 

vintage-retro.com 

1920 Winter Coats - Part 1 

The decade began with long wool velour 

overcoats that featured oversized details: 

Big collars, big cuffs, large buttons, huge 

pockets, and matching belts.  Some had 

detachable fur collars for extra warmth and 

luxury.  Most of these coats came in neutral 

dark colors such as blue, brown maroon, 

grey and hunter green. 

The ample fit made women appear smaller 

underneath.  They also provided room for 

the layering of warm clothes, an important 

matter in an age of indoor heating and 

frequent travel by foot, train or bus. 

Full belts that centered around the high 

waist were common in the early ‘20s, as well 

as for collegiate or trench-style coats.  The 

length hovered around mid-calf, showing a 

bit of skirt and tall lace-up or button-up 

boots below. 

Bruce Haynes 

Old Dominion Model “A” Ford Club 

Pick the weight of the engine oil by the condition of the engine (oil 

pressure) & the outside temperature.  Many folks use 30w detergent 

all year.  A straight weight oil is probably ok in a hot climate, but you 

will get excessive engine wear on startup in cold climates.  (That’s 

one reason multi-vis oil was invented).  A work engine is going to 

need a heavier weight oil to maintain oil pressure at operating speed 

& temperature.  Many people use 10w30, 15w40 or even 20w50.  

Some like the newer diesel rated oil because of the additives for the 

flat tappets & they highly recommend using Shell Rotella T 15w-40.  

You may need to increase the weight if the engine has low oil 

pressure. 



 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This month we feature Constance Talmadge.  Last month we featured her sister, Norma Talmadge.  

Constance was blonde; Norma was brunette. She was buoyant and a comedienne; Norma was 

introspective and a tragedienne. Nicknamed "Dutch" because she looked like a Little Dutch Boy, 

Constance was one of silent pictures' most popular and enduring stars of romantic comedy.  

Constance was born in Brooklyn in 1898.  After her sister had become a commodity for Vitagraph 

Studios, Constance, in her early teens, begged to follow. Constance's first comedy short for was in 

1914 for Vitagraph.  As the two sisters were as different as night and day, professional jealousy 

never entered into the picture.  She grew so much in stature that she eventually formed her own 

production company. Constance, as did sister Norma, abruptly left films with the advent of sound. 

The notion that they willingly abandoned their careers while very much on top does not quite ring 

true. Both she and Norma's pronounced and rather squeaky Brooklyn accent did not prove all that 

suitable for talkies and it's more likely that they left Hollywood on their own terms before they were 

shunned.  Both sisters invested wisely in business ventures in later life. Married four times, 

Constance became reclusive and fell victim, as did her sister, to alcohol abuse in later years.  She 

died of pneumonia in Los Angeles on November 23, 1973. 

Presenting 

The 

FLAPPER of the MONTH 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


